
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

             Friday 07.02.25 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Following an extremely busy aspirations week superbly organised by Mrs King, we are now approaching the final 

week of another exciting and action-packed half term. In your children’s bags today, you will have found their 

Parents’ Evening report in readiness for next week’s consultations. If you haven’t yet arranged a time to meet your 

child’s teacher, please do so at your earliest convenience. This meeting is a valuable opportunity to discuss your 

child’s progress and explore ways to support them at home. Our staff have dedicated significant time to assessing 

your child and creating these reports, so please ensure you take the time to read through them over the weekend 

and come prepared with any questions. This will help us utilise our short time slots most effectively. 

This week, our KS1 and Reception children had the wonderful experience of working alongside Don Rae to create 

dance routines, stories, and ribbon dances to celebrate Chinese New Year. It was an absolute delight to watch them 

as they performed their routines in a remarkably bright and lively assembly. The confidence shown by our 

youngest children as they performed in front of their peers was truly incredible, showcasing their journey with us 

thus far. 

A combined football team from Year 5 and Year 6 represented Hogarth this week in a friendly fixture against 

Endeavour School. This was a first for Hogarth and our local neighbours, and the game was played in great spirits, 

highlighting sportsmanship and inclusivity from both teams. Although the score reflected a victory for Hogarth after 

regular time, with Endeavour clinching a win in the penalty shootout, every child on the pitch was a winner. We 

have another game organised next week to provide more children with the opportunity to wear Hogarth colours. 

I would also like to offer a huge well done to Year 5 for their recent class assembly, where they taught us about 

environmental awareness. The hard work put in by both the staff and children made for a fantastic opportunity to 

share these important messages with our school community. 

We have just rolled out new playground equipment for the children, as requested by our School Council. 

Lunchtime is now filled with a variety of engaging activities, including Large Connect Four, Corn Hole, Dominoes, 

Speed Stacking Cups, Skipping Ropes, Construction Blocks, and Arts and Crafts materials, alongside our exciting 

new Hogarth Golf Course. We hope this will enhance the personal development opportunities for our children, 

complementing the other trips and activities we offer. Additionally, we would like to create a role play area, and if 

you have any old dressing-up clothes or outfits that no longer fit your children, we would greatly appreciate your 

donations to help our children engage their creative side. 

With the weather turning colder this week, I encourage you to seek out fun activities to enjoy with your children. 

Personally, I will be supporting England at Twickenham on Saturday, and I am certainly hoping to find the best 

ways to stay warm and dry! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y 

Alfie-David Ronnie  Nathan  Zainab Arthur H 

3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Zayd Jacob A Bastian Malik Lua 

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award –    
Noah A (3S) – Incredible progress in handwriting over the year. 

                Reading at Home  
        

 

Class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 5 1 1 4 1 5 59% 35% 29% 

RKH 4 2 2 0 2 7 53% 53% 24% 

1A 0 2 2 3 1 9 76% 59% 0% 

1C 1 0 0 2 2 11 94% 81% 6% 

2Y 3 1 0 13 3 7 85% 37% 11% 

3S 4 1 3 6 5 9 74% 52% 15% 

4C 2 0 0 9 6 5 77% 42% 8% 

5C 5 0 1 4 6 14 83% 69% 17% 

6C 2 0 0 8 6 4 90% 50% 10% 

6H 0 1 0 12 3 4 95% 35% 0% 
 



  

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 87.1% 94.1% 89.5% 95% 88.6% 

      

91.1% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 94% 82.4% 90% 93.6% 99.5% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H 1C RB 

 

    Yearly Attendance 
 

 Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 93.1% 94.4% 89% 91.9% 90.7% 

      

93.2% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 92.9% 94.3% 94.5% 95.5% 96% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H 6C 5C 

            
Literacy Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

expert tiring quit 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

moral misunderstood piercing evoke 

 

Maths Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

fewer than altogether division 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

short division multiplication  area mass 

 



 

Monday 10 February – Online Safety Week 

Monday 10 February – Early Parents Evening 

Tuesday 11 February – Online Safety Day 

Tuesday 11 February – Hogarth A vs Endeavour Football match  - 2PM 

Wednesday 12 February – Late Parents Evening 

Wednesday 12 February – Year 5/6 ‘Hairspray’ at St Martin’s School 

Thursday 13 February – Year 3 Food Discovery (cooking session) 

Friday 14 February – ‘International Mother Language Day’  

Friday 14 February – Last Day of Term 

Monday 24 February – Children return to school 

Tuesday 25 February – Year 6 Cyber Safety session 

Wednesday 26 February – Music Day 

Friday 28 February – Wildlife Foundation Visit 

Tuesday 4 March - Sponsored Pancake Toss 

Tuesday 4 March – Virtual Kindness Workshop for all children  

Wednesday 5 March – 3S Class Assembly – 14.30 

Thursday 6 March – World Book Day 

Monday 10 March – Parent Consultation for SRE Policy 

Tuesday 11 March - Year 6 Cyber Safety session 

Wednesday 12 March – Science Day (Change/Adopt) 

Friday 14 March – Don Rae KS2 Dance Workshops 

Wednesday 19 March – 2Y Assembly – 9.30 

Friday 21 March – Year 1&2 trip to St Thomas’ Church 

Monday 24 March – Year 6 Height and Weight Checks 

Wednesday 26 March – Reception Barleylands Trip 

Friday 28 March – Rocksteady Concert – 14.30 – Parents invited 

Monday 31 March – Year 5 visit to Hever Castle 

Wednesday 2 April – 1/2A Class assembly  - 14.30 

 

 

 

 


